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Recommendation to authorize City Manager, or designee, to execute all documents
necessary to amend Munis Contract No. 3150000021 with Griffin Pest Management, of Santa
Ana, CA, for pest control services, to increase the contract amount by $125,000, for a revised
contract amount not to exceed $922,000, and extend the term of the contract to October 30,
2022.  (Citywide)

City Council approval is requested to amend Munis Contract No. 3150000021 with Griffin
Pest Management to provide pest control services. Various departments require pest control
services at multiple facilities throughout Long Beach. Pest control services are necessary to
maintain a high standard of health and sanitation.

Griffin Pest Management is the City of Long Beach’s (City) current pest control vendor. On
June 10, 2015, Griffin Pest Management was awarded a contract with the City after a
competitive bid process. All funds available under the current contract, which was authorized
under City Manager authority in accordance with procurement policies and procedures, have
been exhausted. To ensure payment for services rendered, additional funds are required. A
new procurement for pest control services has been completed, and contract execution is
underway. The newly procured pest control contract with Terminix International will be
available once the amended agreement with Griffin Pest Management expires. This request
will ensure timely invoice payment and continuity of service during that time.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Erin Weesner-McKinley and Revenue
Management Officer Geraldine Alejo on August 19, 2022, and by Purchasing Agent Michelle
Wilson on August 12, 2022,.

City Council action to amend Munis Contract No. 3150000021 is requested on September 6,
2022, to ensure there is no interruption to services.

The revised total contract amount will not exceed $922,000. The contract will be used
citywide and is budgeted in various fund groups and departments. This recommendation has
no staffing impact beyond the normal budgeted scope of duties and is consistent with existing
City Council priorities. There is no local job impact associated with this recommendation.

Approve recommendation.

KEVIN RIPER

DIRECTOR OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT
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APPROVED:

THOMAS B. MODICA
CITY MANAGER
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